
On Friday, August 30, 2019 at 5:00 p.m., the City of Wauchula Commission met for a Special Emergency 
Meeting in the Commission Chambers at 225 East Main Street, Suite 105, Wauchula. 
 

Nadaskay called the Special Emergency Meeting to order. 
 

Commissioners present were Mayor Pro-Tem Neda Cobb, Kenneth Lambert, Mayor Keith Nadaskay, and 
Gary Smith. Commissioner Russell Smith was absent. 
 

Also present were City Manager Terry Atchley, Sergeant Chris LeConte and City Clerk Holly Smith. 
 

Discuss Resolution 2019-09 – Declaring a State of Emergency – Hurricane Dorian 
Atchley explained Resolution 2019-09 to the Commission and the activities that had taken place within 
the last 24-48 hours. Atchley stated over 5,000 sandbags had been given out and explained the future 
preparations. Atchley noted the State of Emergency would begin September 1, 2019 and would expire 
September 7, 2019 and was only in effect for 7 days.  
Lambert motioned to approve Resolution 2019-09, seconded by Cobb. 
With no further discussion, Nadaskay called for all in favor, all responded aye.  
For those opposed like sign, no response. Motion carried. 
 
 
With no further business to discuss, Nadaskay adjourned the Commission Workshop at 5:22 p.m.  
 
 
              
     Mayor Richard K. Nadaskay                                                      Holly Smith, City Clerk 
 


